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“Where combination is possible, competition is impossible.” 
 

George Stephenson 
 
Last week we had our Year 11 prom at St. James Park and once again it was a proud 
moment to see the fantastic young people our students have grown into. More than 30 staff 
also attended and the students were an absolute credit to themselves and the school and 
enjoyed a well-earned celebration of their time at George Stephenson. We keep our fingers 
crossed that they achieve what they deserve in the summer and wish those leaving us the 
very best of luck for the future but also look forward to welcoming those back into our sixth 
form as we support them in the next stage of their education. 
 
I was also incredibly proud to watch our students perform to a full house at the Sage 
Gateshead on Wednesday as part of the North Tyneside Learning Trust Musical 
Extravaganza 2023. To be able to perform at such an iconic venue is something for our 
students to treasure. The fact that several schools have asked if we could come and perform 
for them is a testament to how outstanding their performance was. We look forward to 
seeing their talents flourish as the year’s progress. To see more of the performing arts 
opportunities our students experience at George Stephenson please follow us @GSHS_PA 
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I received a lovely email below this morning: 
 
“Hi, I was at the Sage performance last night watching my child in primary school and I just 
had to congratulate your school pupils on their Mary Poppins performance. Wow!!! They 
were amazing and really topped off the show for us. They were so professional and 
energetic. My son kept going on about the young lady (she did a solo with dark hair and long 
black dress), he was saying how funny and friendly she was when they went up to the top 
tier for the last couple of songs and she helped him catch the confetti. What an amazing 
asset to your school, I hope they all get the recognition they deserve. Absolutely amazing 
and good luck for the future as I'm sure you’re all going to go on and do many extraordinary 
things in life. Well done to you all!” 
 
Continuing the theme of celebrating the creativity of our students on Thursday we are 
showcasing Year 11 artwork. We look forward to seeing many of you in school from 4.30-
6.30pm. We are currently in the process of displaying more student work around school to 
show off their achievements and share in their success. 
 
A big well done must go to our eco-enthusiasts for organising Clean Air Day which saw a 
reduction in car use amongst staff and a 50% increase in bicycle use. Thank you to 
everyone who got involved. This is something we will do again in the future as we continue 
to promote a pro-active environmental outlook. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                               Clean Air Day 2023            Year 11 Art & Design Showcase 
 
Mr Cartwright successfully achieved a grant of £1000 to open the school to parents and their 
children for the remainder of this term to do some cooking activities under the tutelage of 
Chef Wiles. We have had several families who have taken the opportunity to cook with their 
children after school with some delicious results. So far, families have cooked chicken 
kaprow and chicken and chorizo risotto and they have really enjoyed the experience as well 
as the food! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 

As the sporting calendar comes to a close we would like to say congratulations to Dominic 
and Noah in Year 10 for being selected to join the Newcastle Falcons Academy. This is a 
huge achievement and recognition of their skills (having watched them before I’m glad I 
didn’t have to play against them!). It is a great opportunity for the boys, and we wish them 
the very best of luck as they continue develop on their rugby journey. 
 
Year 6 transition days are well under way and the students have had a brilliant day of iLearn, 
where we talk to them about LORIC and how we develop Leadership, Organisation, 
Resilience, Initiative, Communication. We then talk about how we support them with their 
reading. They play a game where the emphasis is on teamwork and not judging a book by 
its cover! They all went home with a free book, bookmark, and certificate. The students also 
experienced orienteering to help them get familiar with the school site.   
 
The students I have met this week have been happy and positive about starting at George 
Stephenson. Next Monday is their full induction day. Our Year 4/5 open evening and open 
days will be held in September where we look forward to showcasing our young people and 
the school for our future students, parents and carers. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Finally, a reminder that we have a training day on Friday 30th June but we will be fully open 
on Wednesday 5th and Friday 7th of July when proposed industrial action will be taking place 
nationally. Please be aware that we also have Dimensions Day on Friday 7th July where 
students across the school will have a collapsed timetable. Further details will be sent to you 
soon. 
 
Wishing you all the best, 

 
 
 
 

Mr. P. Douthwaite 
Headteacher 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 

 
Meet the Staff 

 
Chef Wiles 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
What is your role at GSHS?   Food Technician 
 
How long have you worked here?  3 Years 
 
What does your job involve?  I support the food department and help promote healthy 
eating. I prepare food, take orders, and support classes. I run after school sessions for 
students and parents. 
 
Do you have any hobbies?  Snooker and grass roots football 
 
Favourite thing about GSHS?  The amazing staff we work with and happy children.   
 
Favourite memory of GSHS? I enjoyed having Joe Wickes here this year and this fed into 
the healthy lifestyles we are promoting with our students. I’m also proud when a student 
cooks something ambitious and asks me if they can take a photo of it to show their mam!  

 


